2006 SEPTEMBER 18 - We need Quebec to sign Constitution
Ottawa Citizen
Your editorial concerning the difficulties of re-opening the Constitution makes a number of valid points, but I suggest two further points for consideration.

We must acknowledge that the absence of Quebec's signature on our Constitution is a problem that at some point must be resolved. It is unacceptable that Canada's second largest province – and home to the largest number of French Canadians and one of Canada's founding peoples – should continue to feel unable to add its endorsement to the fundamental law of Canada.

While you are correct that it would be unwise to re-open the constitutional debate until and unless there is a consensus across Canada about what we can agree upon, such a consensus is not likely to emerge out of the blue. Someone must prepare the ground and engage people in an honest, serious and respectful dialogue. This will require leadership. Ducking the issue because it's difficult is not an act of leadership.

Of course, adding Quebec's signature to our Constitution will not eliminate the separatist movement, as it predates the 1982 patriation of the Constitution. But it will deprive separatists of a powerful argument, and that would be useful. Even if there were no separatist movement, we should still strive to find a way for Quebecers to feel that their unique identity is recognized.
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